Miette Hot Springs 
Jasper, Alberta 
September 11, 1950

Dear Family,

Thought I would write again now that you are back from your trek through old New England.  We received your postcards and reports of progress.  It sounds as though you had bad weather for at least part of the trip.  That is one of the long shots you have to play when planning a trip.  But un​doubtedly your skies eventually cleared.  You did not mention whether you had a gasoline stove for cooking.  Or did you? At any rate, they are the key to smooth operations on a cook out.  You really should get one.  Speaking of stores, our little Primus is really coming into its own.  We use it nights to heat a quick pot of tea.  The principle is slightly different from that of the Coleman apparatus with the result that it produces a much hotter flame.  But, enough of this digression.
We have finally moved from our tent.  What with the decline in business after Labor Day we were able to move into a room in the staff house.  We are still not in our permanent winter quarters, however.  We shall go there after the season officially closes on the 15th instant.  That also may be delayed for we are going on our sheep and goat hunt just about that time.  But, we'll keep you posted.
The item of the day, unbelievable as it may seem, is that I am now full time cook at the road camp.  Yessir, that's what I said; chief cook and bottle washer for the road gang. The former cook went off on a spree last Tuesday and hasn't been back to camp since.  He is really in bad shape though. He is drunk to a degree that is pathetic.  All efforts to get him away from town and back on the job have been un​successful to date.  This is the end of the work season in these parts so 5 a replacement has been equally hard to find. In the meantime, I'm cooking away.  It's really quite an experience.  I have to get three meals a day.  The crew varies from six to ten men.  My chief implement is a huge coal burning camp range.  Of course pots and pans figure into the scheme, too.  My specialties are soups and stews, but I've had considerable success with roasts, chops, and fried foods.  No complaints from the boys, either. Unfortunately we get our bread from government stores so I have no chance to bake it.  I'm getting a little experience in meat cutting. All our meat comes 'in the round' so to speak; full hind of pork or loin of beef.  I have to do all my own cutting. I'm having a lot of fun and as far as the foreman is concerned I could have the job until camp closes down six weeks hence.
We received our first Kodachromes from Toronto the other day.  We have some wonderful shots if I must say it myself. Speaking of pictures, we plan to have an enlarger here this winter if we can swing it.  If so, we'll send you oodles of pictures.
A gentle reminder: if you have a chance send off those things I mentioned a while ago.
The garbage barrels under the basement stair are not mine. My barrels are the two in the back yard and the two slightly beaten 20 gallon ash cans downstairs.
Here is an item for you people back home in the big city: We can buy coal at the mine entrance for $4 a ton, delivered to the doorstep, $10 a ton.

[signed] John
PS.  Do not send packages from the States!!!!
